
    It was great to see such a great 
turnout of our tribal members 
and their families at our first ever 
gathering in Maryland/D.C. Chi 
megwetch Stacy Bohlen for host-
ing this fine event! It was good 
to find out that we have members 
who work for the Environmental 
Protection Agency, National 

Institutes of Health and Indian 
Country Today newspaper. I look 
forward to meeting you all again 
on a regular basis!
    With everything that is hap-
pening in D.C., ALL our federal 
funding is obviously being affect-
ed which in turn affects the direct 
services you receive whether it 
be in health, USDA, housing, and 
social services to name a few.
    Division and program directors 
were asked to plan their budgets 
at 2 percent, 5 percent, 10 per-
cent and 14 percent decreases. I 
want to take this time to thank 
our staff for all the many extra 
hours they are putting in to plan 
their budgets per the direction of 
the chairperson and the board. 
As I write this report, our divi-
sion and program directors and 
top administrators are working 
toward reducing budgets, which 
in turn will reduce services or 
eliminate services. The tribal 
board of directors will then vote 
to approve the budget plan.
    Because I have been work-

ing at a national level in the area 
of health, I will give you a brief 
update of what is and what could 

happen during this tumultuous 
time. In 2013, Indian Health 
Service received a $220 mil-

lion cut, which devastated tribes 
across Indian Country. Many are 
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    	Our most pressing issue right 
now is our governmental budgets. 
Congress is not the only govern-
ment entity that has a budgetary 
deadline. We have one, too. We 
are operating with uncertainty as 
to how much funding is going to 
be awarded by IHS, BIA, DOJ, 
BIE, etc. And, unlike Congress, 
we don’t get to raise taxes, print 
more money or borrow ourselves 
out of the hole.
    We have passed two continuing 
resolutions (CRs) since August 
in order to keep functioning. 
But that is a dangerous approach 
since we’ll have fewer months in 
the year to absorb whatever the 
budget cuts Congress eventually 
decides on. As I write this report, 
Congress is in the second week 
of a government shutdown. These 
“mini CRs” that Congress keeps 

funding decreases the incentive for 
Congress to pass the entire federal 
budget. It leaves us more vulner-
able to a long protracted standoff.  
 	 Contrary to what you may have 
heard elsewhere, we asked our 
departments to prepare preliminary 
budgets based on “worse-case 
scenarios” of 5, 10 and 14 percent 
funding cuts. This is part of the 
budget formulation process—so 
we can put together a plan to real-
locate tribal support dollars (the 
only money we have real control 
over how it gets spent). We are 
doing this in order to NOT disrupt 
services. The budget formulation 
process takes time and we are 
running out of that. Two critical 
workshops were cancelled in the 
final weeks of September. That is 
unacceptable. At this juncture, it is 
time for the administration to pres-
ent their budget recommendations, 
so we can move forward.
	 It’s important to remember that 
the federal funds that we rely on, 
are NOT entitlement programs 
(though Congress administers 
them as such). They are prepaid 
treaty obligations. They should 
be exempt from the budgetary 
process. We are a self-governance 
tribe and we contract with the 
federal government to provide 
the programs and services they 
are obligated to. But unlike other 
government contractors, the “con-
tracts” are consistently underfund-
ed. This requires us to subsidize 

treaty obligated funds with our 
own tribal support dollars (revenue 
from casinos and enterprises). 
We currently draw profits (corpo-
rate tax) at $17 million. We have 
remained diligent and aggressive 
in paying down debt. In 3.5 years, 
the debt will be retired. That will 
make available an additional $8 
million a year in tribal support.
	 I will not support refinancing 
the debt over a longer term. It’s 
imperative that we live within our 
means and get ourselves free from 
long lingering debt. I want to let 
you know that I reduced my sti-
pend a long time ago (10 percent). 
And I will reduce it some more if 
necessary. Lead by example. The 
chairman has informed the mem-
bers that he has not cut his wages 
(Twice the chairman/Half the pay). 
He has concluded that he would 
rather donate half his pay where 
he sees fit. A little misleading in 
my opinion, but I know the benefi-
ciaries of his generosity are grate-
ful. Board members who have cut 
their pay assist the general fund. 
	 The Draft 
Constitution
	 The following is my consistent 
position on the Constitution. And 
for the record: I have voted in sup-
port of moving the constitution 
forward every step of the way.
	 In 2008, the Constitutional 
Convention Committee presented 
to the tribal government a draft 
constitution with a request to 

accept no further changes. No 
action was taken regarding the 
draft until the board of directors 
meeting held on Sugar Island in 
September 2012. At this meeting, 
the Elders Advisory Committee 
requested that the board of direc-
tors adopt the drafted document 
“as written” and send it to the 
Department of Interior for a 
Secretarial Election.
	 Instead, the board passed 
a motion to formally review 
the draft document via an “Ad 
Hoc Implementation Review 
Committee” comprised of 
individuals from the original 
Constitutional Convention, Elder 
Advisory Committee delegates 
and the tribal governing board. 
The committee was tasked with 
reviewing the proposed draft 
constitution, to make remarks and 
recommendations for revision. 
The review process concluded on 
Saturday, March 6. I stated my 
position in my April Unit Report, 
“Please let’s honor and show 
respect for all the heart, soul, time 
and resource invested in this effort 
and vote this document ‘as writ-
ten’ up or down. I don’t want to 
see it be used as a political foot-
ball any longer. It’s time for us 
to act as the legislators we were 
elected to be.”
	 In April, the chairman switched 
gears and started talking about a 
“series of amendments.” It’s hard 
not to look at this as a “bait and 

switch” tactic. If you don’t support 
the draft constitution, get if off the 
table once and for all. The docu-
ment was proving more useful as 
a political billy-club (just read the 
chairman’s last six unit reports). 
Well, that finally happened at 
the Oct. 1 board meeting. I and 
Director Causley voted to send it 
out to a “vote by the people.” The 
remainder of the board (includ-
ing the chairman) voted ‘no.’ 	
Majority rules in a democracy. So 
be it. Although I agreed with the 
rest of the board that the docu-
ment was too flawed to enact, I 
felt strongly that after so many 
years of investment, it should be 
the people who had the ultimate 
decision to decide. It’s over now 
and contrary to what the chairman 
says, I am still committed to con-
stitutional reform. As soon as this 
budgetary crisis is over, we can 
get down to passing a “series of 
amendments” as the chairman has 
proposed.
	 We will have a dedication cer-
emony of the Wequayoc Cemetery 
on Sat., Oct 19, at noon. Flyers 
and invitations are going out now. 
I am so grateful that we have this 
sacred land in our care. Let me 
just conclude by saying, we are a 
strong people. We will survive the 
turmoil.
    Please continue to call me with 
your questions, concerns and 
input. 
    In love and service, Miigwech.

Dealing with the feds and constitution reform

Catherine Hollowell, 
Director, Unit II

	 The board of directors and 
staff are still in the process of 
reviewing budgets for 2014 and 
wanted to ensure that services 
are not left unfunded for a period 
between expiration of the fiscal 
year 2013 budgets and approval 
of the fiscal year 2014 budgets.
	

	 To find out more information 
about the program guidelines or 
to receive an application call or 
stop into your local tribal office 
and talk to a direct services work-
er.
	 ACFS-Sault Ste. Marie: 632-
5250 or (800) 726-0093
	 ACFS-Manistique: Viola 
Neadow, 341-6993 or (800) 
347-7137, 5698W Highway US 
2 Manistique, Willow Creek 
Professional Bldg-Escanaba 
(across from St. Francis 
Hospital), Thursdays from 10 
a.m. to 3 p.m.
	 2  PERCENT FALL 
DISTRIBUTION CYCLE
	

	 At the Munising board meet-
ing, the tribal board was notified 
by staff that effective Oct. 1, 
the cigarette quota will increase 
from 10 cartons to 15 cartons 
per month and gas quotas will be 
increased from 75 gallons to 125 
gallons a month. This will con-
tinue through the end of the year 
or until the quantity is met.  
	 Please feel free to contact me 
any time.
	 (906) 322-3819
	 Dchase@saulttribe.net
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Cathy Abramson, Director,
Unit I

Dealing with dilemmas in Washington, D.C.
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	 It is no surprise that the tribe 
has been struggling with bud-
get forecasts for 2014 with the 
constant threat of sequestration. 
Last year sequestration was 
5.1 percent and as I write this 
report we still have no guaran-
tee of what this year will be. 
The board was hesitant to pass 
the 2014 budgets until we had 
a better idea from the federal 
government so we passed a con-
tinuing resolution on Aug. 20 in 
Marquette to continue spending 
in line with last year’s budget.
    The chairman had set up a 
workshop to discuss the con-
stitution for Sept. 5 from 10 to 
6 p.m. and budgets for Sept. 
6. I sent an email to him and 
the board asking to please con-
sider meeting on the budgets 
instead as I felt that we needed 
to be proactive instead of re-
active prior to the continuing 
resolution expiring. Some of 
the other board members agreed 
via emails and, when we came 
together on Sept. 5, a few of 
us brought it up that we really 
needed to meet on budgets. The 
chairman was less than happy 
and we said we would like to 
have opinions from each board 
member. Two of the board 
members were not able to attend 
on Friday, with one being the 
treasurer, so it made sense to 
discuss the budget while he was 
in attendance.
    The chairman picked up his 
phone and made a call to cancel 
his trip to D.C. and said he was 
getting off all his appointed 
committees because we wanted 
to discuss the budgets. He 
claimed the Budget Department, 
which is under his direct super-
vision, was not prepared. Some 

of us had already asked Budgets 
if they were ready and they said 
they were.
    Needless to say, it was a 
battle and he agreed that we 
would go to lunch and meet 
with Budgets at 1 p.m. Since we 
had no clear number of seques-
tration and threats of 14 percent 
cuts, some of us thought we 
should at least prepare for that. 
There was lengthy discussion on 
options, and we agreed to have 
the divisions prepare budgets 
for 5 percent, 10 percent and 14 
percent cuts. It is a tremendous 
amount of work for them, but 
we really need a picture of the 
effect on our programs, services 
and jobs for these potential cuts. 
We wanted the numbers and a 
narrative with plans. So, as I 
write this on Oct. 5, I have yet 
to see a budget or narrative on 
any area except a total dollar 
amount. Please tell me why the 
board is not getting the informa-
tion. It sounds very ridiculous, 
but unless the board stands up 
and demands that we need to be 
kept informed, we will be mak-
ing huge mistakes.
    I am so frustrated — there is 
not a board member who wants 
to see any cuts to services, pro-
grams or jobs. We do need to 
hear and see from the divisions 
their plan in case we suffer with 
those cuts so, as the govern-
ing body of Sault Tribe, we can 
do what is best for the tribe. 
There have been cost saving 
options such as furloughs, no 
health profession cost of living 
allowances, the over the max 
continues to be thrown around. 
One of the problems I have 
with the team members who are 
being paid over the maximum 
that their position is supposed 
to allow is that many of these 
people are over the max because 
they received yearly raises 
approved by the board.
    We have taken many things 
from our front line workers over 
the years and now we are going 
to slap you again and take your 
board approved raises from 
you? Somebody better come up 
with a better plan.
    We were again supposed to 
meet on the budgets on Sept. 16 
and 17 and the chairman was 
in D.C. and said the workshops 
were canceled because the staff 
was not ready to present them. 
Well, the divisions had to turn 

them in on Friday, Sept. 12, 
at 8 a.m. so that the executive 
team could review them on 
Friday and Monday and meet 
with the board on Tuesday and 
Wednesday. We have not seen 
any of the cuts or narratives. 
We were left with the Sept. 30 
workshop and special meeting 
to deal with the continuing reso-
lution. Another waste of time as 
the Budget Department sat with 
a prepared power point that we 
never saw. So at 5 p.m. during 
the special meeting, the continu-
ing resolution until Oct. 31 was 
passed with Director Massaway 
and I voting “no.” I can only 
speak on my behalf that my rea-
son for voting “no” was because 
we did not see the division cuts 
or narratives. If we continue to 
operate on last year’s numbers 
and we are sequestered 5 per-
cent ($1.8 million), 10 percent 
($3.6 million), or 14 percent 
($5.7 million) or more we will 
be 30 days of spending and 
have to make bigger cuts later. 
The chairman believes we may 
only be sequestered 2 percent 
($739,000).
The problem is, God forbid if 
we meet while the chairman 
spent 10 days in D.C. trying 
to convince the feds that tribes 
should not be sequestered. We 
needed him to be there, but why 
is the board not allowed to meet 
without him? 
	 Since the board chose to 
meet on Sept. 5 on the budgets, 
we received a memo on Sept. 6, 
with notice of five special meet-
ings on Sept. 20, 21, 23, 25 and 
28. We were to meet from 10 
a.m. to 6 p.m. on the constitu-
tion review and vote on consti-
tutional amendments. Attached 
read the following: a second 
action item is the deduction of 
pro-rated amount of board pay 
for missing duly called meetings 
of the BOD, Special Meetings, 
Gaming Authority, Gaming 
Commission, Government 
Financial Reviews, Enterprise 
Financial Reviews, and duly 
called Budget Hearings (called 
as special meetings of either 
the Tribal Board of Directors or 
Gaming Authority). The deduct 
amount shall be $500 per non-
excused absences. Excused 
shall be limited to those where 
advanced notice is provided to 
all board members and only for 
immediate family medical (with 

doctor’s verification), bereave-
ment, jury duty or court sub-
poena or summons or official 
tribal business. Personally, I do 
not have an attendance problem, 
this is my full-time job.
    On Sept. 13, we received an 
updated memo with Sept. 23 
and 25 no longer on there with 
no explanation. So came Sept. 
20 at 10:11am or so the meet-
ing was called to order. The 
chairman was not present and 
nobody in the room had heard 
from him. Director McKelvie 
motioned to adjourn the meet-
ing and I seconded it and all 
agreed but one. First of all, the 
chairman called the meeting, 
was MIA, and we had no action 
items. A few minutes after we 
adjourned the chairman texted 
the executive secretary and 
said he was 20 minutes out in 
a torrential rain storm. On our 
way out at 11:10 a.m. the chair-
man arrived. Prior to leaving, 
there were board members who 
said they could not make the 
Saturday meeting, me being 
one of them as I was going to 
an elder’s funeral in my unit. I 
watched the Livestream prior 
to the funeral and after and all 
it was, was a big fight with 
a decision to put the original 
draft constitution on the board 
agenda to vote on and talk about 
amendments. There was sup-
posed to be another constitution 
review day on Saturday, Sept. 
28, that was canceled by the 
chairman via an email on Sept. 
25.
	 About half of the board did 
meet on Friday, Sept. 27 on 
the casino team member sur-
veys and reviewed Hessel and 
Christmas surveys. I would like 
to see us meet one day a week 
until we get through them with 
an action plan. 
	 On Oct. 1, we had our work-
shop and meeting in the Sault. 
Our agenda, as always, reads, 
call to order, invocation (prayer, 
smudging, presentation of 
grandfathers), roll call, etc. We 
have only smudged during the 
first few meeting since I have 
been elected and were then pre-
sented the seven grandfathers. 
This meeting the prayer was 
skipped over before I mentioned 
it. Many times we do not do 
a Native prayer. I am in fear 
that we are only a sovereign 
nation as long as we have our 
language and culture and that 
the U.S. government would love 
to take that away from us. Our 
elder Unit V director did read 
the Native 10 commandments, 
which was very fitting. Along 
came the vote on the proposed 
original draft of the constitution. 
I raised my hand to say that one 
year ago, when we discussed 
this document, that we were told 
by the chairman that we were 
denying our people the right to 
vote by not sending this docu-
ment to the BIA for a secretarial 
election. I said I would not 
agree with sending this docu-
ment out for a vote because I 
believe it is detrimental to the 
tribe. So, I then asked why a 
year later we were being told by 
the chairman that he could not 
support it in its original form. 

What changed? What would 
have happened if we would 
have sent it out and the people 
approved it? They would have 
had the right to vote on it but 
upon approval, the tribe would 
have been devastated. A tribal 
member in the audience spoke 
and said he believed the pro-
posed constitution is a form of 
white government. I have to say 
he made a good point. I under-
stand that our ancestors chose 
leaders to travel and speak on 
behalf of them and their inter-
ests. Where do we find that in 
the three branches of the U.S. 
government? Why would a tribe 
want to emulate the government 
of the white man? Could this be 
another way of losing our sover-
eignty? We need to function as a 
TRIBE. I have never seen such 
a big divide with our people, 
members leaving the tribe, bul-
lying, etc. 
	 To sum things up, I am 
sick of the game play. We get 
threatened if we do not want to 
change a meeting so the chair-
man can go out of town or he 
will resign from his committee 
appointments. Can you imagine 
if we shut down the Midjims 
or casino because the manager 
could not be there? We can-
not meet with Budgets when 
we want, our new government 
financial calendar states that 
it is an administrative meeting 
only and there will be no ques-
tions or answers allowed.
 	 I would like to thank all of 
the division directors and execu-
tive team for all the hard work 
preparing your budgets with 
the least amount of impact to 
the tribe. You are the experts in 
your area and you know where 
the greatest areas of impact on 
the membership lie.
	 The St. Ignace board of 
directors meeting has been 
changed to Oct. 22 at the casino 
event center.
	 On Oct. 19 at noon there will 
be a dedication at the Wequayoc 
Cemetery with a plaque pur-
chased by Director Hollowell.
	 Anyone with children who 
need help with sports, driver’s 
training, band equipment, etc., 
please apply for a youth spon-
sorship by calling the Big Bear 
at (906) 635-RINK for more 
information.
	 So many elders have passed 
on in my unit, please take time 
for family and friends and 
remember what is truly impor-
tant in life. Life is too short for 
negativity!
	 For concerns please call me 
at 430-0536, my office at 643-
2123,  email me bsorenson@
saulttribe.net or bridgett91@
yahoo.com.

Playing games creates unnecessary roadblocks

Bridgett Sorenson,
Director, Unit III

furloughing employees, reducing 
service hours and even canceling 
some programs altogether. IHS 
is funded at on only 56 percent 
of total need, so any small cut 
makes the biggest difference for 
all tribes.
    For FY 2014, Congress must 
pass a budget within a budget 
cap of $967 billion if auto-
matic sequestration cuts are 
to be avoided. Right now, the 
House and Senate budgets are 
$91billion apart, so compromise 
is a long way off. Currently, 
Congress has failed to pass a 
continuing resolution to keep the 
government operating and the 
federal government is shutdown. 
As early as the week of Oct. 7, 

the House may consider a bill 
to fund the IHS, BIA and the 
BIE. This is unlikely to be taken 
up by the Senate and President 
Obama has threatened to veto it.
    We have worked extremely 
hard in D.C. by testifying 
before the House Appropriations 
Committee and the Senate 
Committee on Indian Affairs in 
April. We continue to do so.
    Because the Budget Control 
Act has a different mechanism 
for issuing sequestration orders 
for FY 2014, it is likely that 
IHS will be held to a 2 percent 
sequestration limit. BUT, the 
Office of Management and 
Budget will be the final arbiter. 
With all this being said, this 

obviously affects the health 
funding of our tribe, which in 
turn will affect our services.
    I wish that I could reassure 
you that everything will be okay, 
but I can’t. No one knows what 
is going to happen at this time. 
Hopefully, by the time you get 
this, the government will be re-
opened, our tribe will receive 
our funding appropriations and 
we will move forward. We just 
don’t know. Take care and keep 
our tribe in your prayers.
    If you have any questions or 
comments, please contact me 
at cabramson@saulttribe.net or 
(906) 322-3823. As always, I 
look forward to hearing from 
you!
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UPDATE 
YOUR 

ADDRESS! 
1-800-251-6597
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